

HAPPY EASTER!

Public Works: Resumption of operations

With the arrival of milder weather conditions, the Municipality's Public Works Department was able to resume its operations. The bluecollar employees have been called back to work since March 15th and are now ready to start another season of maintenance of the various municipal infrastructures.

Work has already begun: the two graders are on the roads to optimize spring conditions and a team has been dedicated to repairing potholes during the thaw period.

Two major construction projects are planned for the coming months: the Mountain Road project and the Tremblay Road paving project.

Town Hall closed to the public

Following the latest government directives regarding the current pandemic situation, City Hall must remain closed to the public. However, the employees of the Municipality who are not working within the framework of essential service operations continue to offer you their services to the best of their ability:

Services maintained

- Urban Planning Department;
- Taxation and Finance Service Departments;
- Fire Department;
- Collection of residual materials;
- Snow removal operations;
- Road work;
- Activities at the wastewater treatment plant and drinking water filtration plant;
- The Commissioner of Oaths
- The processing of access to information requests (partially);

Services suspended

- Town Hall closed;
- Both libraries (Luskville, Quyon) with the exception of the loan counter and students;
- All activities in the three community centres are cancelled (Luskville, Quyon, Quyon Women's Institute);
- The distribution of bottles for water testing.

A brand new image for the Municipality!

The Municipality is getting ready for a new look with the launch of a brand new website that is much more functional and practical for taxpayers. Believing in the development of our next generation, it is with pride that the Municipality has forged links with the Cégep de l'Outaouais a year ago to solicit the contribution of their graduating students in the field of multimedia. Since then, the talent of several students has been put to work on this major website redesign project. It should be noted that the final stages of the finalization of this new site were carried out by a single student and these final stages represent today the success of her end-of-study internship.

It is important to mention that this school project was carried out within the framework of a "business course" and therefore carried out under the supervision and guidance of their qualified teacher Mr. Jean Boudreau.

Therefore, be vigilant as the Municipality will proceed, in the coming weeks, to the unveiling of this new website, that meets the quality standards of the market.

Municipalité de Pontiac 2024 route 148 Pontiac, QC, JoX 2Go info@municipalitepontiac.ca

OÙ S'INFORMER

www.municipalitepontiac.com
www.facebook.com/pontiacmun
www.quebec.ca
www.canada.ca

Si COVID-19 vous inquiète : 1 877 644-4545

News from our libraries...

The Municipality maintains its library services only for the contactless loan counter **except for students**:

- Therefore, citizens cannot circulate in the libraries, use the computers or select documents from the shelves
- Citizens are invited to use the drop-off boxes to return documents.
- Interlibrary loan service is still available.
- Citizens are invited to reserve their documents with the library team and pick them up by appointment.

Luskville

- By phone: 819-455-2370
- By email: admluskville@crsbpo.qc.ca
- Opening hours: Wednesday from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Quyon

- By phone: 819-458-1227
- By email: biblioquyon@gmail.com
- Opening hours: Monday to Friday between 8:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m.

Students!

The latest government guidelines allow us to offer an additional service at the Quyon library to students.

By reservation only, the students will have access to study spaces as well as computer stations.

Reservations must be made in advance by email only according to the following schedule

- Between 8:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m., Monday to Friday
- Email: <u>biblioquyon@gmail.com</u>

News from the Municipality...

Day Camp 2021: Launch of the registration period

The registration period will be done only by Internet and the forms will be available from April 1st on the Municipality's website:

www.municipalitepontiac.com.

The fee will be \$125 per week (including morning and evening care).

Method of payment

- By credit card:
 - Wednesdays from April 14 between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Please contact Mrs. Claire Romain
 - <u>info@municipalitpontiac.ca</u> or 819-455-2401.
- By cheque:
 - Made out to the Municipality of Pontiac, citizens can deposit or send their cheque in the mailbox located at the entrance of the Town Hall located at 2024, route 148, Pontiac (Québec) JoX 2Go;
- It is possible to split the total amount of the registration fee into a maximum of 4 equal payments:
 - o 1 payment on the date of registration;
 - A maximum of 3 post-dated checks on the following dates: May 12, 2021, May 26, 2021 and June 9, 2021.

Looking for counsellors!

The Municipality is still looking for counsellors for its 2021 Day Camp, for which the registration period will begin on April 1st.



To apply, please follow the links below:

Head camp counsellor

http://www.municipalitepontiac .com/files/7116/1315/5824/Anima teur en chef - C.J - Angl.pdf

Day camp animator

http://www.municipalitepontiac .com/files/7616/1315/5874/Anima teur - Camp de jour -Angl.pdf

Day camp attendant

http://www.municipalitepontiac .com/files/4016/1315/5926/Acco mpagnateur - Camp de jour-Angl.pdf

Next Regular Meeting of City Council

The next regular meeting of Council is scheduled for April 13, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. via videoconference.

Instructions will be published on the municipal website.

Job offer

Position of building technician - urban planning department

This is a permanent full-time position. The work schedule is from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. from Monday to Friday for 35 hours/week.

Consult the Municipality's website for the posting of this position, which ends on April 9, 2021.

http://www.municipalitepontiac .com/files/3116/1532/0380/Affich age_externe_-

<u>Technicien en btiment -</u> <u>mars 2021.pdf</u>

If you have the profile we are looking for, please send us a cover letter and your resumé.

Photo source: Mélissa Maurier

News about community life...

Table autonome des aînés des Collines

Monday, March 29, 1:00 to 3:00 p.m.

Divert accumulated stress?

Nancy Bruneau, speaker, offers caregivers of seniors the opportunity to use words to heal daily moral, physical and emotional associated afflictions. The return to oneself is privileged and essential. Session on ZOOM. Free of charge.

Tuesday, March 30 at 1:30 p.m.

<u>Virtual tour by Chloé Ste-Marie</u>. Buckingham's CAGA invites you to a virtual conference - testimony of the actress-singer and caregiver Chloé Ste-Marie. To submit your questions to the guest, write to

sosprochesaidants@gmail.com

Registration: 819 281-4343.

Wednesday, March 31 from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m.

Laughter Yoga with facilitator Linda Leclerc. Having your imagination tickled, letting go of the body's limits, being in a good mood and refocusing on your own energy, freed from the daily routine. ZOOM session. Free of charge.

Wednesday, April 7 from 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.

Tales and songs to greet spring, thanks to the artist **Sébastien Lemay**. Easter is on the church steps, the snow has passed, everything is moving, so are you. What a pleasure to align your energy with that of this storyteller and songwriter, to spend an afternoon in the midst of the joy of life. ZOOM session. Free of charge.

Meeting on ZOOM platform for caregivers and seniors.

Registration: sosprochesaidants@gmail.com or toll-free 1-855 662 4637, ext. 242.

Table de développement social des Collines-de-l'Outaouais

Housing survey project in the MRC des Collinesde-l'Outaouais - Citizen surveys.

The Table de développement social des Collinesde-l'Outaouais (TDSCO) is conducting a survey on housing in the MRC des Collines-de-l'Outaouais.

Do you live in one of the 7 municipalities of the Collines-de-l'Outaouais?

Participate in the survey to share your reality and needs with respect to housing.

The survey will be available on the TDSCO website: https://www.tdsco.org/.